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Minutes of the GWAR Committee Meeting September 19, 2008 

Number 2

1:30 PM USU-311

In attendance: Rebekha Abbuhl, Chris Chavez, Colleen Dunagan, Karin Griffin, Deborah Hamm, Sharon Olsen, Bron Pellissier, Susan Platt, Linda Sarbo, Sharlene Sayegh, Rick Tuveson, Mark Wiley

1. Agenda approved (MSP).
2. Approval of minutes of May 16, 2008 and September 5, 2008 (MSP).

3. GWAR Coordinator’s report

a. This fall there are 14 GWAR instructors, 6 of whom are first-time instructors. Linda is currently in the process of arranging a date in October for the Fall GWAR workshop. Because of the number of instructors and new instructors, the format of the workshop will change: there will be an hour meeting at the beginning for announcements and general information, followed by a session for first-time instructors, co-facilitated by Cynthia Pastrana. The second hour will focus on reader training. It was noted that the area of instructor training and course monitoring is becoming more of a time commitment. 

b. A special circumstances waiver was presented to their committee for their consideration. The waiver was denied (MSP). 

c. A question was asked concerning whether “WPE waived” appears on the transcripts of students who have had the WPE waived; Susan said she would look into this.

4. Status of GWAR policy revisions 
a. The GWAR policy underwent its first reading in the Academic Senate. Linda prepared a powerpoint presentation (PPT) that highlighted the changes to the policy, and Christopher Brazier presented. The PPT stated that there were three types of revisions: updating names and titles, reorganizing the structure of the document, and substantive (not minor) changes. The substantive changes were as follows: (1) increased access to GWAR advising (no opposition); (2) eliminating failing the WPE as a prerequisite for attempting other options for satisfying the GWAR (no opposition); and (3) having the instructor being the primary reader of the portfolios (some opposition). 
b. Suggestions for overcoming the opposition included: presenting a comparison of WPE and GWAR portfolio pass rates, discussing the external review and the recommendations made therein, presenting and emphasizing the existing quality control measures (e.g., that instructors can request addition readers, that all readers undergo training for portfolio evaluation, that all first-time instructors receive second readers, and that there is a curriculum review process for all GWAR courses), making a plan for who is to speak on what changes the next meeting, providing data and statistics, and helping the Senate understand that impromptu writing is not equivalent to academic writing at the upper division level.
c. A suggestion was made to create a subcommittee to organize the presentation of the GWAR policy revisions at the Academic Senate. Deborah, Mark Wiley, Susan, Linda and Chris volunteered.  
d. A suggestion was made to have GWAR instructors, students who have taken the portfolio course, and Hironao Okahana be present at the meeting, but it was noted that we should not overwhelm the Senate at this point.
e. Susan suggested caucusing over lunch with those individuals who have expressed opposition to the changes.
5. GWAR course enrollments

a. Currently, the GWAR courses being offered are: one CODA (27 students), seven 301Bs (including 1 as self-support exclusively for non-matriculated students), four ENGR 310s, one IS 301L (6 students), and three sections of the Fashion Merchandising course. Total enrollment is 350 students.

b. As there are over 25 students in several of the 301B sections, Mark Williams will clarify the enrollments in these sections. The sections should be capped at 25. 

c. Concerning the ENGR 301 courses, Tony Stevenson is teaching two sections and Robert Harding is teaching two. Only the former are designated as GWAR. There has been some confusion among the students, as they have been emailing Linda about changing to a GWAR or non-GWAR section. Tony has proposed tutoring the students in the non-GWAR sections, and Linda will continue working with him on this. 

d. A concern was raised about IS 301L, as it only has six students. Linda emailed Deb Gaut, the instructor, about this; Deb responded that she would have a better handle on enrollments in the third week when Open University students are allowed to enroll. A question was raised as to why Open University students were not allowed to enroll earlier. 

e. There is only 1 section of 301A, with only 13 students. Currently, in order to enroll in 301B, a student must have received a score of 9 on a prior WPE. But what happens to students who have a lower score? Linda proposed changing the prerequisites for 301B to "9 or have completed 301A" so students do not need to retake the WPE. This might be an incentive for students to enroll in 301A. 

6. Status of IS 301L

a. There were some problems with the portfolios from IS 301L last spring, the first semester the course was offered. Cecile and the new Dean of the College of Business have been very supportive. The Dean has provided his full support for correcting existing problems and has stated if the problems cannot be corrected, new courses will be developed. 

b. For Fall 2008, Deb Gaut is the instructor. Linda and Rebekha will observe the course twice during the semester. Linda has already met with Deb and has gone over the syllabus and made some changes, including what will be in the portfolio. However, there continues to be a concern that the syllabus is focusing only on grammar for the first six to eight weeks, and there is a question as to whether any substantive writing is occurring. Deb has also been asked to provide writing samples midway through the course. 

c. The College of Business has requested that we let them know mid-semester if the GWAR committee will allow the course to continue in the Spring, and also to give Deb advance notice of any observation. 

d. A motion was made, seconded and passed to invite Vice President Lynn Mahoney to the GWAR committee as soon as possible, as she is now the overseer of GWAR policy. Sharlene will send an email to her shortly. 

7. July WPE administration/2-prompt exam; September WPE performance

a. In July, for the first time, students were given a choice of topics to write about. It turned out that the topic the Testing Office thought the students would ignore (women in the workforce) was actually the one students chose. 

b. Susan passed out data on July WPE results for the past three years, showing that the pass rate has remained virtually the same. Susan stated that the two-topic test should continue, but we are not prepared since we need more good topics. 

c. Although the administration of the test went smoothly and students were given an extra 5 minutes to select their topic, some students pondered too long over which one they wanted. (Students were given one sheet with both topics; an alternative idea was to provide the two topics on two separate sheets and then take one away, but it had been decided that this method would have held students up, as some read faster than others.) 

d. More data on the two-prompt test is available on the Testing Office Website. 

e. The next WPE is September 27th. The results from the huge group of students at this test will be available at the end of October. 

8. Update on Collegiate Learning Assessment plan, 2008-2009

a. The Collegiate Learning Assessment (CLA) was piloted last year. Freshmen and transfer students were tested in the fall and seniors in the spring. Based on their SAT scores, the students performed well above expectations. No comparisons with other CSUs are available as of yet, as they have not published their results. The CLA will be held again on the last Friday of September and on all Fridays in October. Susan stated that it should be no problem to get 100 freshmen to participate. 

b. GWAR committee members can participate in a live demonstration of the CLA sometime in October. More information will be sent to the GWAR committee on this as it becomes available. 

c. Susan will push to get the CLA recognized as one of the options for satisfying the GWAR.  

9. WPE compliance

a. The current policy does not state what the punishment is when students do not attempt the GWAR at 65 units (or at the first semester for graduate and transfer students). The Testing Office will send a warning email (the week of October 20th) to all transfer and graduate students who did not take the September test and to all students at 65 units. If students ignore this warning and fail to take the WPE in the Spring, they will receive a hold. After receiving this email, students will have three days to sign up for the November WPE. A question was raised as to why we can’t inform the students now, but no information has been forthcoming from Enrollment services.  

10. Announcements/other business

a. Because of the current budget and photocopy situation, Sharlene requested that when the minutes are sent to the committee members, everyone print them out and bring them to the next meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebekha Abbuhl

(These minutes were approved 9/19/08.)
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